HESLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

SPRING NEWSLETTER 2011
Your Parish Councillors:

Mr Peter Hall, Chairman, Mr Andrew Collingwood, Vice Chairman, Mrs Pauline Bramley, Mr Richard Bramley, Mr Chris Cadman, Lady Dorothy Lawton, Mr Bill McClean, Mrs Zena Richards, Mr Jeffrey Stern

Ward Councillor – Ceredig Jamieson-Ball

Parish Clerk - Mrs J Bradley, 27 Westbourne Road, Selby, YO8 9BZ

   Email – joannelynnebradley@btinternet.com Tel: 01757 212053

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

Meetings are held at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Meeting Room, normally on the third Tuesday of the month. Dates for the next meetings are: - Tuesdays 15th March, 19th April, 17th May and 21st June 2011. Members of the public are welcome to attend meetings and raise matters of concern during the public session, which is at the start of every meeting.

COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

 Local Council Elections will be held on Thursday 5th May including the Parish Council. Further details will be available in March.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

The Parish Council is given the opportunity to comment on all planning applications within Heslington. Residents with concerns about or objections to any planning application are welcome to attend the public session at the start of our meetings to tell us their views.

PARISH LENGTHSMAN

Our long-serving lengthsman, Geoffrey Gilbert has retired and his replacement is Dave Murray. His regular road cleaning duties cover the streets where pedestrian and other traffic regularly passes through i.e. School Lane, Main Street West, Main Street South and through to the Outgang car park area. If residents in other areas in the village such as The Crescent, Hall Park or Walnut Close have a particular litter problem then they should contact the Parish Clerk who can arrange for a temporary extension of the area of operation.

VILLAGE NOTICE BOARD

One suggestion was received for a new freestanding Notice Board close to the current one but not attached to the wall. The Council are investigating the cost of providing this.

SUSTRANS ROUTE TO ELVINGTON

Sustrans have asked the Parish Council if they and the villagers would support a mainly off-road route to Elvington for pedestrians and cyclists. If you are in favour of this proposal or have any comments to make, please contact the Parish Clerk [see below] or use the contact form on the website –  www.heslington.org.uk or email to sustrans@heslington.org.uk

PARKING ON UNIVERSITY ROAD

Following numerous objections including one from the PC, the City Council have now advertised a revised scheme to allow for yellow lining to both sides of the road for the full length of the current problem area. However parking problems are likely to continue to crop up anywhere around the village. If residents are concerned about any incidents of illegal or irresponsible parking, will they please get in touch with the Parish Clerk so that the PC can react rapidly. Alternatively, to report cars parking in a respark bay without displaying a permit or a blue disabled badge, the City Council have a free hotline number – see below.

UNIVERSITY TRAVEL PLAN AND HESLINGTON EAST

The PC is represented on the University Forum, which meets periodically to discuss the latest detailed proposals from the university and the conditions with which the University must comply. Recent matters on which we have voiced strong views include, The University Travel Plan, the parking surveys, the extent of the proposed resident-parking zone at Badger Hill, the implementation of the peripheral parking strategy, the provision of comprehensive cycle routes and the timely provision of student accommodation.

HESLINGTON SPORTSFIELD

The Sportsfield is overseen by the Charity Commission and is managed as a charity by a committee of local volunteers. The PC is represented on this committee. The committee are planning to make some major improvements to the pavilion to bring it up to modern required standards and quotations are currently being received. Whilst some funds are available, more will be needed and the committee are approaching various charities for assistance. All suggestions are welcome.

 As well as the popular children s play area the grounds are used by:

Heslington Football Club – about 60 members from the area aged 17+ and fielding 2 teams playing in the York League. Anyone interested should contact John Sellars – see below.

Fulford Football club runs teams for boys and girls aged 5 up to 16, a boys U19’s team and 2No men’s open age teams attracting players from Fulford, Heslington and surrounding areas. They currently run 19 teams with a club playing membership of over 300. Matches are played at Fulford, Heslington and at the University. Weekly training is provided including winter Astroturf. Anyone interested should contact Graham Souter – see below.

The Civil Service Association Cricket Club – about 60 members including local residents and fielding 2 teams. They hope to start a junior section with coaching. Anyone interested should contact Jon Winfield – see below.

HESLINGTON VILLAGE MEETING ROOM

The Meeting Room is owned by the PC and managed as a charity by a committee of volunteers. It offers a good, clean and centrally heated venue including kitchen facilities for many occasions e.g. coffee mornings, yoga classes and family occasions. To hire the room please contact Rosabelle Londsborough – see below.

USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS

CITY OF YORK COUNCIL -
Main Number – 01904 551550. 



Respark free hotline – 0800 1381119

NORTH YORKSHIRE POLICE - Emergency Number – 999.

 Non-Emergency Number – 0845 60 60 247
York Hospital –


 01904 631313

Heslington Football Club – 

John Sellars – 01904 421430

Fulford Football Club – 

Graham Souter – 01904 635365 or 07769 901914

CSA Cricket Club – 


Jon Winfield – 01904 448796
Village Meeting Room – 

Rosabelle Lonsborough 01904 413322

Heslington Parish Clerk -

Joanne Bradley – 01757 212053

Heslington Village Website – 
www.heslington.org.uk
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